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Key questions

The direction of travel in Wales and key decisions in relation to university tuition fees and student finance were announced in the Minister’s statement. This paper does not invite comment on those broad principles. There remain, however, some key questions in relation to which it would be helpful to have views from stakeholders and our delivery partners.

On tuition fees

Q1. If institutions in Wales wish to set tuition fees above the basic fee rate they will be required to have in place fee plans agreed by HEFCW. The Government intends that fee plans in Wales will include provisions relating to reconfiguration of the higher education  sector and other For Our Future strategic priorities. How should those provisions be expressed? What other issues should the fee planning guidance address? Are there other conditions you think should be imposed on HEIs wishing to charge more than the basic fee rate? 

Q2. The Minister has suggested setting the basic fee rate (that is the tuition fee level above which institutions would be required to submit a fee plan to HEFCW for approval) at £6,000 per annum, the same level as in England. There is the potential, however, for the basic fee rate to be set at a lower level – perhaps even at the present maximum rate (£3,375 for academic year 2011/12). What would be the advantages or disadvantages of a lower basic fee rate in Wales? What criteria do you consider should be used to determine the level of the basic fee rate?
On a fee grant scheme for Wales

Q3. We intend to introduce a relatively simple, non-burdensome fee grant scheme for Wales, of the sort described in paragraph 6(c) in the consultation document. How might that scheme be designed to minimise the administrative burden on HEIs and HEFCW?  

On consultation and engagement with stakeholders

Q4. A Programme Delivery Board has been established to oversee implementation of the 2012/13 higher education funding and student finance arrangements for Wales. Our main delivery partners are represented on the Board, which will be developing mechanisms for ongoing consultation and communication with other stakeholders, including a series of workshops on particular topics. What would be the most effective means of engagement and further consultation on the implementation issues identified in this paper?  

General issues

Q5. Are there other ways in which Student Finance Wales processes could be simplified to reduce complexity and cost? 
Q6. We have asked a number of specific questions. If you have any related issues which we have not specifically addressed, please use this space to report them:
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